ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY

Student Council Minutes March 17, 1952

The meeting was called to order by President Jack Stumpf at 5:15 P.M. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Roll call was taken.

John Higgins, Chairman of the Athletics Committee, reported that, at the last meeting of the Athletic Board of Controls, the question of a possible decrease in the awards granted to sports activities was brought up. An itemized statement of proposed expenditures for awards for basketball was presented to Council with a request that the awards be maintained as outlined. Discussion followed. John Higgins moved that the system be kept as it is this year, with possible revisions suggested by the Awards Committee and the Athletic Board of Controls for future years. Seconded and carried.

A letter from Dr. Ellingson was read, stating that consideration will be given Council's recommendation for lengthening Easter vacation after this year. Following suggestions from Council as to most appropriate 1 cations, the American flag will be exhibited in all Institute buildings.

A revised list of House Rules for the use of Clark Union was presented. A motion was made to add a rule which specifically states that students using the Lounge leave their coats in the coat rooms. Seconded and carried.

Joe McKenna requested that students save the red cellophane strips from digarette packs. These are to be left with Miss Behr in Clark Union or with him. These strips can be turned in toward obtaining crutches and artificial limbs for the disabeled veterans in the hospital in Bath, New York.

Natalie Gittelman moved that the meeting be adjourned. Seconded and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Higgins, Secretary